



Springsure State School P&C

President: Robert Watson

Vice President: Bryce Armytage

Secretary: Isabelle Watson

Treasurer: Kirstie Smith

Uniform Coordinator: Robyna Killalea

Bus Coordinator: Bridget Bailey

Social Media Coordinator: Elise Travers

General Meeting 5th February, 2025

Meeting Open: 5.27pm

Attendees: Rob Watson, Amy Burns, Tim Burns, Isabelle Watson, Kirstie Smith

Apologies: Renee Howard, Robyna Killalea

Confirmation of Minutes of previous meeting: Isabelle Watson

Business Arising:

Billy Carts were reasonably successful. Similar nomination numbers but smaller crowd. Really good 'feel good' community event. \$3600 gross profit less cost of ingredients. \$1200 costs. \$2400 profit.

Moved Amy Burns, seconded Kirstie Smith

Principals Report:

Presented by Tim Burns

Attached.

Moved Tim Burns, seconded Isabelle Watson

Uniform Report:

Attached.

Moved Tim Burns, seconded Rob Watson

Treasurers Report:

Attached.

Moved Kirstie Smith, seconded Tim Burns

Bus Report:

Due to holidays, the bus has not been utilized. Bridget has booked the inspection for the bus for March.

Moved Rob Watson, seconded Amy Burns

Tuckshop Report:

Corissa to send the sign up zone for volunteers to Bec to post on the school's facebook page.

Moved Amy Burns, seconded Kirstie Smith

General Business:

P&C Contribution to school – New laptops cost @\$1800 and approximately 10 – 12 will be required to be purchased this year.

Amendment to school policy and dress code – The school's uniform policy stands with several restrictions. Variations and considerations

1. Year 6 Shirts to be added to 'Variations' with the following wording. 'Year 6 Shirts are not deemed an 'Official Uniform' and as such cannot be worn at functions where Official Uniform is required. The shirt can be worn on normal school days.
2. Under 'Other Considerations' Body Art. Amend to say, 'Students wearing fake tattoos, nail polish, nose rings, fake eyelashes fake nails and/or make-up will be requested to remove them.

Moved Tim Burns, seconded Rob Watson

Bus Shed – Rob to speak with Leanne regarding the requirements for the bus shed. With new requirements requested for a lockable space, parameters have changed from the initial plan and grant. Further information to be gained by Rob in order to ascertain what we can do with regards to the new request.

Fundraising Calendar – Tim suggested that a steering committee be put into place for 'Mostly Hills' and larger fundraising events so that the load is more evenly shared. Calendar to be created at the next meeting.

Rob moved that if we are offered 'Mostly Hills' again that the proceeds are donated to the 2026 Ski Trip. Seconded Amy Burns

Meeting Closed 6.10pm

Next meeting: Wednesday 19th March, 2025 (Week 8)